One potential tenderer asked:
Project:  Technical Documentation and Work Execution for HC Sînmihaiu Român Repairing /  The repairing of the navigation infrastructure on Bega Canal 
1. Hereby, we confirm our intent to submit an offer for the above mentioned project and we confirm our participation to the Site Visit on December 12, 2018, 10:00 hours. Please confirm that the departure for the Site Visit is from your headquarters. 
2. Please clarify the duration of the contract. The „Contract Notice” in TED website art. II.2.7 specifies 24 months, the „Volume 3 Technical Specifications” specifies 28 months and „MEMORIU  SF SANMIHAIUL ROMAN” (RO) specifies  30 months. 
3. With regard to art. 10.2 from Volume 1 Section 1: Instructions To Tenderers - TENDER PREPARATION, please confirm that supporting documents of the tender (ie documents of tax payment; annual balance sheets; contracts and reception at completion of works / final reception of works upon expiry of warranty period, recommendation letters etc.) can be submitted in Romanian language, as Romanian is one of the official languages of the European Union.
Banat River Basin Administration reply:
1.Referring to the Site Visit at the investment objective on 12. 12. 2018, 10.00 o clock AM we confirm that the departure is from  Banat River Basin Administration Headquarters, Timisoara, Bd. 16 Decembrie 1989 no. 2
2. The duration of the contract is 24 months, starting most probably in April 2019, but no later than August 2021, which is the Deadline  for the Project.
3.As referring to your third request it is clearly stipulated in Tender Preparation, Language of Tenders, that the language of the procedure is English.
TENDER PREPARATION
LANGUAGE OF TENDERS
The tender and all correspondence and documents related to the tender exchanged by the tenderer and the Contracting Authority must be written in the language of the procedure, which is English. All correspondence relating to payments, including invoices and interim and final payment certificates, must also be sent to the Contracting Authority in English.
If supporting documents are not written in one of the official languages of the European Union, a translation into the language of the call for tender must be attached. Where the documents are in an official language of the European Union other than English, it is strongly recommended to provide a translation into the language of the call for tenders, in order to facilitate the evaluation of the documents.
